HB 1505
Testimony in favor of HB 1505
Dear Chairman and members of the Human Services Committee.

| am writing to ask for a must-pass request for your law. Sadly you are already behind the 8-Ball against
the CDC and Obamacare bill code changes made in January 2023.

As of last year there is a patient code added to EVERY patient in north Dakota called Z28.310 which tells
the person’s vaccination status. The hospitals have already filled in the diagnosis codes as incomplete
for all people who haven’t received the COVID-19 vaccines and boosters as prescribed by the CDC.

Z28 Is immunization not carried out

.31 is COVID-19 vaccine status

.310 is unvaccinated for COVID-19 (not shot-immunized with no regard for natural immunity)
.311 is undervaccinated for COVID-19 (you haven’t had all of the boosters)

The CDC is allowed to violate HIPPA laws which require patient privacy from the federal government via
immunizations and infectious diseases reporting without patient information attached, but with
Obamacare codes rules and status codes applied to all patients...covid-19 subcodes allow the US
government to track every person whether they are pureblood unvaccinated or partially vaccinated
straight to the US government CDC with no regard to privacy. How that will be used later has nothing
good, as the Covid-19 misinformation on the part of the US government since 2019 when Fauci
predicted a pandemic virus coming out of China at a health summit, and then it did from one of his
Ecohealth Alliance funded laboratories, and he covered it up by telling his colleagues to get burner
phones and meet offline.

Your law is absolutely necessary, but needs to go further and remove the Z28.31 codes from patient files
as they are a means of federal government overreach currently being used to no good end. It was bad
enough that google was assisting the CDC and health officials during covid-19 to track people via their
cell phones, without due process, without a subpoena or warrant. What will they do now as they have a
back-door into every north dakotan’s medical records? When a large number didn’t get the covid-19
shot, the mass injustice and overreach is anyone’s guess as to its extent and purpose.

Thank you for reading my testimony.
Sincerely,
Richard W. Jensen

Bismarck ND



